Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 178th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 21st January 2013
Meeting Started 7.30pm
1. Present: Chris Baker (CB), Sandy Brunton (SB), Derek Crook (DC), Richard Fairbairns (RF), Andrew Robertson (AR), Elaine Wilkinson (EW), Alan Parker (AP), Jane Stevens (JS) & Chris James (CJ)
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) & Vanessa MacLean (VML) 
Apologies: Maureen Dehany (MD) & Babs Whyte (BW)
Matters Arising

1. Scottish Islands Federation Annual Membership – It was proposed by Richard Fairbairns and Seconded by Aland Parker that we renew our Annual Membership.

2. Tiroran Forest progress from MF – ALIEnergy are moving forward with the preparation of research on forest sustainability and Woodfuel uptake in Scottish Forests.

3. The Financial Authorisation process – Cfwd from last meeting no progress made.

Sandy wished everyone on the Board and Staff present a Happy New Year.

The Board Thanked Chris Baker for all the work he has done on the new water filtration system.

Any Other Business
· Setting up of the Dyslexia Group
· A proposal for the mapping of Community Transport in Argyll

2. Approve Minutes of 10th December – no corrections. Proposed by CB and Seconded by RF.
After discussions around the table it was agreed that items should only be on the Agenda if there was a decision to be made.  The Board agreed to be disciplined in their approach to the Board Meetings and use time left over at the end of the Core Business as a discussion time for any other relevant items.

Suggestion was also made to keep as Issues Register for Special Items rather than put them as an Agenda Item so as not to lose sight of their importance.
3. Declarations of Interest
· Vanessa circulated the completed list prior to the meeting and amendments were made. Vanessa agreed to recirculate the list to Chris Baker who didn’t receive it. Action VML
4. Finance Update
4.1 Budget / Forecast for 2013-2014
· A first draft Budget and associated summary sheet were circulated to the Board prior to the Meeting.
· The Board were asked to consider the issues raised and decide how they should each be addressed in future versions of the Budget for 2013/14.  The following are the Board’s responses to the highlighted Issues.

· Issue 1 – YES

· Issue 2 – YES

· Issue 3 – YES.  Elaine & Vanessa agreed to put pension provisions of 6% into the second draft along with the associated income from the funders to offset the pensions. Action EC & VML
· Issue 4 – It was agreed to investigate what is required from the Scheme and the Board were happy to go in line with the recommended amount.

· Issue 5 – YES.  The Board requested a line be entered into the Budget for future years. Action EC & VML
· Issue 6 – YES

· Issue 7 – YES

· Issue 8 – It was agreed that this would be discussed at the Ranger Steering group Meeting on the 19th February at 11am.  Moray requested Elaine’s presence at the meeting if possible.

· Issue 9 – YES

· Vanessa & Elaine agreed to work on a revised Budget in time for the February Board Meeting. Action EC & VML
4.2 Purchase Orders
· A Purchase Order Policy and Template were circulated to the Board for approval on a 2 month trial period.
· Sandy advised that the Company Number, VAT number & Charity Number would need to be added to the template. Action VML
· The Board agreed to adopt the Policy on the 2 month trial and to formally adopt as of the 1st April 2013.

4.3 Vending Machines – No decision needed, item passed.

4.4 Membership Numbers. New members as noted below
· Peter Stanhope

Salen
· Catherine McGarva
Fionnphort
· Chris Austick

Craignure

5. Personnel
5.1 Staff Changes
· Moray informed the Board that we have now received Mairi’s official resignation.
· The Board welcomed Jenny McDowall & Debby Thorne to the MICT team and thanked Angela and Mairi for all their hard work.  The Board agreed that they would like to express their Thanks to Mairi as one of the Trusts’s long serving Employees. Action VML to arrange.
5.2 Pensions Provision
· Moray agreed to put a discussion paper together outlining an estimated timetable, the Legal requirements & options for delivering the Pensions.
· Sandy agreed to contact Endsleigh & Elaine said that she might have a contact who could offer some advice. Action SB & EC
· Alan made suggestion that in light of the new provisions to be made by all small Businesses in the near future it might be worth asking Business gateway to run a course on the topic. Action VML to speak with Nicky Archibald.
6. Special Items
6.1 Overdue invoice to Mull Slaughterhouse 
· Moray gave a brief overview to the Board to explain the current situation.
· It was agreed that Richard Fairbairns and Andrew Robertson would to contact Esplin Chapman and arrange a meeting, ideally with some of the previous MSH directors present – e.g. Tom Nelson and Donald MacLean- who would understand the basis of the invoices. It was noted that MICT has tried support MSH by deferring payment on these invoices and that personnel changes now mean this has been forgotten. Action RF & AR
· Vanessa agreed to go back through old files to see if there was any relevant information prior to the meeting. Action VML
6.2 Progressive Care Centre
·  Moray sought the Board’s approval of the time he has been spending on the Progressive Care Centre to date and going forward.
· The Board agreed that it was an issue for the Mull Community Council & Local Councillors to address and not for the Community Trust.

· Moray agreed to take a step back acting only as a facilitator to assist with the organisation of meetings & printing.

6.3   Application to Henry Smith Charity
· Moray informed the Board that he has had initial discussions with Henry Smith Charity and whilst their criteria do include support for core costs, they apply higher priority to delivery of services which would otherwise be difficult for the community to access.
· Elaine agreed that she would put together an outline application once she had an understanding of all the core work.
· Moray & Elaine informed the Board that they had spoken with Michael Russell about the funding of core costs and pressures to deliver support services to the island as well as individual projects. Both were impressed with Michael’s response and his astute understanding of the Trust’s situation. It was agreed that both Moray & Elaine would meet with him again on the 18th March with a Business Plan.

6.4 Application to HIE for Internships – No decision needed, item passed.

6.5 Anaerobic Digestion Feasibility Study – No decision needed, item passed.
6.6 Oil Depot – No decision needed, item passed.

6.7  MICT IT System 
· Moray advised the Board that there had been a teleconference with Arthur MacKay to formulate a plan to go forward.
· The Board agreed in principle to go ahead and make the necessary changes, if the total cost from Arthur Mackay and James Westland was at or below the funding we had received from the BIG Lottery.

· Moray advised the Board that none of the surplus hardware would be sold unless prior authorisation from the Funders had been received.

6.8 Development of Craignure Site – No decision needed, item passed.

6.9 Car Hire Proposal – It was agreed that as this item was to be run through An Roth Trading Ltd it would be passed onto their next Board Meeting.
6.10   Re-erection of the MESS shed at the Gantry Site 
· Chris & Alan to discuss a date for the next site meeting. Action CB & AP
6.11  Swimming Pool – No decision needed, item passed.
6.12  Incorporate Social Enterprise COP into Strategy Document – Action MF 
6.13 Meeting to discuss Credit Union 
· Derek informed the Board that he was willing to go to Glasgow to discuss with the CEO of Scot West Credit Union on the 23rd & 24th February to progress further. Action DC
7. Any Other Business
7.1 Dyslexia Group
· Moray requested the Boards support in the establishment of a new group which would provide additional resources for helping children and adults with Dyslexia or learning difficulties.
· It was noted that it could bring additional use to the building.
· The Board agreed for the Trust to offer support in the way of facilitating the Group but not to organise or run the Group.
· It was noted that the more services that are run out of An Roth help build a stronger case for the need of An Roth as an island facility.
7.2 Community Transport Mapping 
· Moray informed the Board that the Trust were successful in their application with the Ulva Ferry Schools Association to carry out a feasibility study on Community Transport.
· The Trust has also been offered a proposal for a package of work to the value of £1,200 to prepare a report which maps the Community Transport across Argyll.
· The Board agreed to accept the offer and invoice for the work.  It was noted that although there was little financial gain to the Trust it would assist with networking with other groups in Argyll.
7.3 Original Henry Smith Application – Elaine Crane
· After reading through the original application form submitted to the Henry Smith Foundation for An Roth, Elaine highlighted the measures the Board originally agreed to, upon acceptance of the Grant.
· It was noted that the Board need a system for monitoring commitments made in funding applications to ensure that we fulfil them.
The formal part of the meeting closed at 9.35pm

Discussion Time
4.3 Vending Machines – Moray informed the Board that we were making a small net margin.

6.5 Anaerobic Digestion

· Moray advised the Board that he has now resolved a difficult situation with the funders (Highlands & Islands Enterprise & Zero Waste Scotland) and that our management costs associated with the project will be recovered from the HIE part of the funding package.

· We are currently waiting for the signed contract to be returned before commencing the work.

6.8 Development of Craignure Site – Derek agreed to draw up a discussion paper of guidance of what could be done at the Craignure site and circulate it to the Board. Action DC

6.11 Swimming Pool
· Moray gave the Board and update. Sandy informed the Board that as a Board Member of Mull & Iona Community Enterprise (MICE) he had written to Duncan Swinbanks to request a Board Meeting to progress the outstanding issues.
· Sandy agreed to make another attempt at contacting Duncan explaining that the Trust could not help with the administration or accounts of MICE until all the outstanding issues had been resolved. Moray agreed to help Sandy draft a letter of response to Duncan. Action SB & MF
· It was agreed that any work MICT would do for MICE would be charged at an hourly rate.

Ferry Plan – Alan Parker and Moray Finch agreed to submit a response on behalf of the Trust

Local Plan – Chris Baker and Andrew Robertson agreed to submit a response on behalf of the Trust
Members Forum – No Members Present
Meeting closed at 10.00pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 11th February at 7.30pm
